
 

 

 

 

   

March 12, 2014 
 

City of Boise Planning and Development Services 

P.O. Box 500 

Boise, ID  83701-0500 
 

VIA EMAIL 
 

Re:  CUP14-00003 and CVA14-00004 Transit Center and Mixed Use Development at  

 101 South Capitol Boulevard 
 

The Idaho Transportation Department (ITD) has reviewed the referenced conditional use and 

variance applications for the mixed-use development and underground transit center on the 

southeast corner of 8
th

 and Main Street in Boise, Idaho.  ITD has the following comments: 

1. ITD has no objection to this application and requires no mitigation.  The project 

does not require access to the State Highway System. 

2. Boise City is reminded that any additional development results in additional vehicle 

trips.  The roadway system has limited capacity.  Any additional vehicle trips 

increase congestion and travel delay. 

 

If you have any questions, you may contact Shona Tonkin at 334.8341 or me at 334.8377.   

 

Sincerely, 

 
Dave Szplett 

Development Services Manager 

dave.szplett@itd.idaho.gov 
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